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100th Anniversary Reunion
Thank You 90th Veterans of All Generations
Recently, COL (Ret) Marshall Crawford, an old friend and fellow soldier from 90th RRC days, forwarded an article on the subject of
veterans as students. The piece, written by Dr. Walter Wendler, President of West Texas A&M University, is a man who spent a
career in academia, & his words really struck a chord with me. These days, this topic is on the minds of many as tens of thousands
of our young, fellow citizens return to college after serving this country in war. In his writing, the author outlined not only what
veterans as students contribute to universities but also what they need.

Here is a particular passage from his writing, in his words, as he wrote them: “America’s universities are the best in the
world. This is so for many reasons, but primary among them is that we live in a free and open society. Two and one-half
centuries of freedom and individual independence have allowed and encouraged the development of great universities.
Sovereignty, protected by a strong national defense and an effective military, sustains the liberty of individuals. That
military is built on the backs of veterans—one day, one selfless act, one battle or war (threatened or real) at a time.”

Sovereignty, strong national defense, effective military...sustains liberty...military built on the backs of veterans. Those words
describe more than the building of great universities...they are at the heart and soul of building and sustaining a great nation.

What this nation’s veterans have done and continue to do for their country cannot be quantified but what they do can be, must
be, recognized and appreciated. With each annual Veteran’s Day, we set aside time to say a collective thanks to our nation’s
heroes but we always have reason and opportunity for much more.

100th Annual Reunion
In the 80th Division Association family, we will soon have our own chance to again celebrate the contributions of our Tough Ombre
veterans. We will spend time saying thank you for having been part of a military force that helped build America...one day, one
selfless act, one battle or war (threatened or real) at a time.” The last weekend in July, we will gather in reunion in San Antonio,
TX to celebrate the 100 year history of the 90th Division Association. I's our time that we've set aside to remember, to honor, and
to say thanks.

And what a grand reunion it will be. We're expecting a good attendance, and we have a great program planned. It will begin
with an early opportunity to gather on Thursday evening (you can read about that elsewhere in the newsletter) followed by the
Friday lunch and dinner programs. We will hear from our friends in Europe and from the commander of the 90th Sustainment
Brigade. On Saturday, we will travel the short distance out to historic Ft Sam Houston for a ceremony celebrating a century of
service by Tough Ombres. There will be time to briefly explore the Ft Sam Houston Museum which includes history of the 90th’s
time on the post and in the region. The 90th’s historic ties to venerable old Ft Sam Houston run deep and whether this will be your
first or just most recent visit to the post, we believe that it will be appreciated by all.

Saturday evening's program will include a special recognition and tribute to our WWII veterans. On Sunday morning, the
traditional Memorial Breakfast will bring to a close what we expect will have been a very rewarding time together.

Much awaits us as we gather in San Antonio. Linda and | look forward to seeing you in July.
MG (Ret) Ron Sholar, President

100th Annual Reunion - July 26-29, 2018 - San Antonio, TX
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. Dear 90th Members

The tlme is AIMOSL "= * ==+ mmu.

here for our once-in-a-lifetime 100th Annual Reunlon “Hard to

believe! It is bitter-sweet for me, because my beloved Jim won't be
sharing it with me, as he had so longed to do. Sadly, some of our
other faithful WW2 veterans have also either answered the “Call of
Taps", or failing health will not permit them to attend. As it stands
now, there will be less than a dozen WW?2 veterans attending. None of
us likes the reality of the situation - but we can't change it either.

In every newsletter, | BEG, PLEAD, and try to SHAME you into
paying dues, which is the "lifeblood" of the Association. It has been to
no avail, and dues payers for the 2017-2018 fiscal year were ONLY a
pitiful 368. REMINDER [announcement below], dues now are $40.
The Association also desperately needs contributions to the 500 Club
as well as Memorial Donations. These $$$ are what enables us to
print and mail out newsletters. There may not be many more due to
ever dwindling funds. PAY NOW as our new year begins July 1.

On a happier note, KUDOS to our current President, MG [R] Ron
Sholar, who [with his wife, Linda], has been able to put together a
terrific program for our 100th Reunion. | take NO credit for it, so
PLEASE express your sincere gratitude to both Ron and Linda for all
the time and effort they have put in to planning this coming memorable
Reunion. They have devoted much of their personal time to put
together all the "pieces of the puzzle" in order to make sure this
momentous occasion will be thoroughly enjoyed and long
remembered by all who attend. We won't have any info re: further
availability of rooms until after June 21, so can't guess what to expect.

NEWS i 254/

1. The 90th Executive Committee voted at the 2017
Reunion to INCREASE Annual dues to $40, beginning
with the fiscal year of July 1, 2018 - More dues payers are
desperately needed. IT IS NOW TIME TO PAY FOR 2018-2019!

2. 2018 Reunion Registration fee is INCREASED to $30. The
Reunions are losing money, but the goal is still to break even.

3. AGAIN, a reminder - PLEASE!! If you no longer intend to pay
dues or wish to be removed from receiving newsletters, you need to
let Rhoda Reid know. Also, if a newsletter is coming to a deceased
person, PLEASE let Rhoda know, so the name can be removed. Any
address changes also need to be sent to Rhoda. The Association
address is on the front page of the newsletter at the top. Here's the
"broken record" message again: The Association cannot survive with
the current level of people paying dues. So if you want to keep the
newsletlers coming, you need to pay your dues each year!l! As a
reminder, we are on a FISCAL, NOT calendar year: July 1 - June 30

YOUR 2018-2019 $40 DUES ARE DUE JULY1! PAY NOW!!

JULY 27-29, 2018 - SAN ANTONIO, TX
= é == View of Riverwalk

Reunion Thursday Evening Event!!

On Thursday evening, the SA Chamber of
Commerce is hosting a reception for the
90th Division Reunion Attendees &
sponsoring a River Boat Ride [2 boats]
following the Reception. The boat ride will
be limited to 70 people, but the Reception is
open attendance. We have been told the
Reception will have "heavy" hors d'oeuvres,
SO you may or may not want to eat a dinner
on your own after the reception. That will be
your choice. The Association will not have a
dinner at the hotel. Location details will be
provided at the Reunion.

BENEFACTORS STILL NEEDED!
THE 90TH DIVISION ASSOCIATION STILL NEEDS YOUR FINANCIAL HELP!
WE ARE LOOKING FOR DONORS WHO WOULD BE WILLING TO HELP
COVER SOME OF THE COST FOR THE 2018 100TH REUNION, AS THERE
WILL BE EXTRA EXPENSES FOR THIS ONCE IN A LIFETIME MEMORABLE
EVENT - 100TH ANNUAL REUNION!!

SPECIFIC NEEDS:

1. UNDERWRITE THE COST OF NEW LANYARDS - §500-$1,000
2. NEW NAME BADGES - OUR SUPPLY IS DEPLETED
3. COST OF PRINTING THE MEAL TICKETS - ABOUT $500
4. COST OF REUNION PROGRAM BOOK - §1,200+
5. COST OF BUSES TO TRANSPORT ATTENDEES FROM HOTEL TO
FORT SAM HOUSTON AND BACK FOR SPECIAL CEREMONIES

THANK YOU TO THOSE WHO DID SEND EXTRA $$ - THEIR NAMES ARE
2 ||STED ON THE FOLLOWING PAGE, UPPER RIGHT COLUMN.



_315th - Bamesberger, Ervin, Eng., COB - 8/02-17 ** 343rd FA Bn -
Hamouz, Edward ** Stiebritz, Leslie, 104 - 10/28/17 ** 357th - Evans, Jack
L., COK, 3Bn ** Grondin, Richard K., CO A - 9/24/17 ** Hoyt, K. W., CO K
** Queram, Elmer D., CO H 2Bn ** 358th - Elsen, Vemon, CO SV ** Felan,
Fred F., CO G - 4/10/18 ** Rodriguez, Sr., Felipe, CO HQ - 11/21/17 **
359th - Hutchinson, Ralph L., CO A ** Librera, Anthony , CO B - 10/29/16
** 915th FA Bn - Andrews, Delmer - 2/17/16 ** Kennedy, Clyde - 12/14/17

Trnaszr f% Memerial gi ICL_lAﬂS w
feceived.., L2

B- Ballew Bob, 344/FA Bn - by daughter, Judy M. Nedham ** C -
Cancellieri, Joseph T., 537/AAA - by widow, Arline Cancellieri * Conn, Col
Charles, 344/FA Bn - by son, Joseph N. Conn ** D - Duncan, Michael, 358/F
2Bn - by nephew, Matthew Blaskovich ** G - Gassman, Capt. William C.,
90th RECON - by son, William C. Gassman * Goodman, Fred L., WW1 - by
son, Edward Goodman * Grondin, Richard K., 357/A - by son, Phil Grondin
**H - Harvey, Harry W., 359/D - by widow, Ann H. Harvey ** K -
Kalwasinski, Frank, 359th - by son, Col [R] Stanley F. Uchman ** M -
Maulin, Gilbert, 358/ 3Bn - by nephew, David N.Lakin * McCharen, Edward
L., 359/L - by niece, Dot McCharen Weathersby * Miller, Laverne W., 358th -
by nephew David W. Miller ** O - Oldani, PFC Charles T., 358/G 2Bn - by
nephew, David L. Oldani ** P - Proudian, Harry A., 357C - by nephew,
Edward Sarkisian ** R - Reid, James R., Sr., 344/HQ - by widow, Rhoda S.
Reid & John Phillips * Roberton, William J., 359 - by son, Dr. Dennis
Roberton * Rovenhagen, Glen E., 358/M - by widow, Janice L. Rovenhagen
** 8 - Singer, Wilbum A., 359/AT - by widow, Margaret Singer * Spangler,
James F., 358/HQ - by widow, Margaret Spangler * Staruk, Walter, 344/FA
Bn - by widow, Catherine Staruk * Studen, George, 712/TkBn - by daughter,
Deborah Studen-Pavlovich ** W - Whitley, John M., Unit ? - by son, Rolf M.
Whitley * Wilson, Ira T., 3548/Med Det - by son, Dennis Ira Wilson

ATEENTIONI

YOUR COMPLETED REUNION REGISTRATION
FORM WITH PAYMENT CHECK ABSOLUTELY
MUST BE AT THE ASSOCIATION
HEADQUARTERS ADDRESS NO LATER THAN
FRIDAY, JULY 20
TO BE PROPERLY REGISTERED IN ADVANCE!
NO MAIL WILL BE DELIVERED
AFTER JULY 20 UNTIL AUGUST 3RD.

WHEN YOU PROCRASTINATE, IT MAKES A LOT

RECOGNITION: THOSE WHO GAVE EXTRA $$

TO HELP WITH 2018 REUNION EXPENSES!
THE 90TH DIVISION THANKS YOU!!!

BAKER, Barney - 773/TD BN WW2
DENNIS, Carlene - widow, Jim Dennis,
343/FA Bn
HARDY, David & Catherine - daughter, &
son-in-law, Dr. Joseph L. Stobbe,, 358/G
HIGHTOWER, John D., Jr. - Son,
John D. Hightower, 359/HQ
MEIER, Col [R] Arthur C., II - son, Col
Arthur C. Meier, 343/FA Bn
MUNSON, Col. [R] Merton E., Jr. - son, Col.
Merton E. Munson, 344/FA Bn
REICHLIN, Herbert - 359/MP, WW2
ROBERTON, Dr. Dennis - son, William J.
Roberton, 359
VINOT, Stephen & Kathy - daughter,
James Kolos, 357/D

Hew Members fldded to 90th Roster!

Armstrong, Col [R] Henry, 4159th US Army Reserve [served with 90th
member, COL [R] William A. Massad]

Bradshaw, Janet L., daughter, Joe A. Lucas, Unit ?

Cremean, SFC [R] Kerry W., 4159th US Army Reserve [served with 90th
member, COL [R] William A. Massad]

Eckley, 1st SGT [R] Ed, 4159th US Army Reserve [served with 90th member,
COL [R] William A. Massad]

Foust, Col [R] Daniel, 4159th US Army Reserve [served with 90th member,

RETN[[@N ATT SN DZESA@ININANN coL r) William A. Massad]
IMPORTANT INFORMATION!!

Grove, Charles M., son, Merle Maurice Grove - Unit?

Hershkowitz, Col Daniel, Commander, 90th Sustainment Brigade
Huckaby, Scott A., grandson, 2nd Lt. Fred E. Huckaby, WW 1 358/Supply
Leonard, SFC [R] Gerald A., 4159th US Army Reserve [served with 90th
member, COL [R] William A. Massad]

McCoy, Cindi A., daughter, Leslie Stiebritz, 343rd FA Bn

Palomino, M/SGT [R] Frank, 4159th US Army Reserve [served with 90th
member, COL [R] William A. Massad]

Wilson, Dennis [ra, son, Ira T. Wilson, 358/Med. Det.

REMINDER!!! 2018-2019 DUES ARE DUE JULY 1!!!
NOTE!!! DUES ARE NOW $40 PER FISCAL YEAR!

OF EXTRA WORK FOR RHODA - NOT GOOD!! 3 DUES PAYMENT FORM ENCLOSED - USE IT!!
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Sept. 11, 1913

Leslie Stiebritz left for his heavenly journey Saturday morning,
Qct. 28th in Longview at the age of 104.

Les is survived by two children, Cindi McCoy (Ron) and Jim
Stiebritz, both of Longview; eight grandchildren, Jason Britzius
(Shelley) of Longview, Tawni Broughton
(Rylan) of Allyn, Wash., Kevin McCoy in
the Philippines, Scott McCoy of Longview,
Wendy Meredith (Steve) in Mexico, Jordan
Stiebritz of Seattle, and Caitlyn Haskins
(Stefan) and Erin Stiebritz, both of Chehalis,
Wash., 21 great-grandchildren; and two
great-great-grandchildren.

Les was born Sept. 11, 1913, in Elk, Wash.,
to Charles and Anna (Johnston) Stiebritz.
Les moved to Longview with his family in
1929. He rode a boxcar, tending to the farm
animals and loaded with the families
personal belongings while the rest of the
family came to Longview in a car. They met
Les at the Kelso Train Depot a week later.
Les attended a year of school in Kelso and
then in his senior year transferred to R.A.
Long, graduating in 1931. After high school
Les moved to Central Oregon and herded
sheep during The Great Depression for a
couple of years. When he returned to
Longview he met Verone Warner and knew she was his
soulmate. He went to work for Weyerhaeuser until enlisting in
the Army.

Les joined the Army on Jan. 7, 1942. After basic training, Les
was assigned to the 90th Division Fire Direction Center. Using
maps to plot locations, his job was to figure the range and
directional data for all the guns. He would phone or radio each
battery, instructing them on where and how to shoot.

4

Leshe Stiebniz

- Oct. 28, 2017

Les boarded the troop ship “Dominion Monarch” for Liverpool,
England on March 23, 1943. He was among the soldiers who
landed on Utah Beach on D Day. His battalion traveled across
France, Germany and Czechoslovakia, sleeping in foxholes and
taking only 11 showers in 11 months. His battalion liberated the
Flossenberg concentration camp and seized the Merkes Salt
Mines (repository for the German Treasury). While Les was in
Hof, Germany, the 11th Panzer Division surrendered. His
battalion of 500 men had to guard and process 15,000 Germans
and their equipment.

Returning home from the war, Les married his sweetheart
Verone on Nov. 10, 1945. Les resumed his job at Weyerhaeuser
and worked there for 32 years. Les and Verone purchased the
Longview-Kelso Bus Company in 1968 and operated the city bus
system until they sold it to the City of Longview in 1976,

Les was not ready to retire. He drove a mail truck and picked
up the local mail in Portland every evening for a few years. He
also helped his son’s run their fishing business out of Illwaco,
Wash. He did not fully retire until he was in his early 90's.

Les was a member of the Northlake Baptist Church, 90th
Division Association, the American Legion and the ‘23 Club. He
enjoyed fishing, hunting, traveling and spending time with his
family. Another highlight was attending the yearly 90th Division
Army Reunions. In March 2017, Les received the Legion of Honor
medal from France, for his service to their country.

Les was preceded in death by his parents; his wife, Verone in
1992; a daughter, Connie Stiebritz in 1948; a son, Dan Stiebritz in
1992; three brothers, Roy, Frankie and Floyd Stiebritz; and a
sister, Florence Tover.

A service is planned for 1 p.m. Saturday at Steele Chapel at
Longview Memorial Park, Pastor James Conrad will officiate the
ceremony. All are welcome to attend and celebrate Les’ life. In
lieu of flowers, please send donations to the Community Home
Health & Hospice, P.O. Box 2067, Longview, WA 98632.
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357th
Chumley, Donald C., CO E - "l think of the 90th often - | wish | could attend
the Reunions." [Ed.: We wish you could too, Donald - | really miss seeing
all the veterans - it just isn't the same without our WW2 Heroes!]
Evans, Jack L.. K C) 3Bn - "| received the Distinguished Service Cross; the
Bronze Star; and 2 Purple Hearts" [Ed.: You are one of our heroes - thank
you for fighting for our freedom!]
Geuss, Sr., Gerard. G C) - "Dear Rhoda, Thank you for doing all this work. |
know because | was Secretary / Treasurer for our Legion Post #150. Take
care of yourself. | will be 93 on June 27! | am still in the same house | built in
1952. | worked for IBM for 35 years. Thanks again and God Bless." [Ed.: My
congratulations on your coming 93 birthday - that's quite a milestone! My Jim
would have been 93 on January 9. - | remember the IBM company very well
from my many years in the work force. They had some strict rules at one
time, such as white shirts only & navy blue or black suits - how times have
changed - not so sure that is a good thing. Thanks for your note! We don't get
very many letters from our WW2 veterans anymore, and | miss them.]

GRONDIN : 3571A "Dear Rhoda, Our wonderful, loving, &
GRIONE ' Gfﬁﬁlff,am heroic father passed away this last
® September. He was 94 years old, and

he fought for life right to the very end.

His life was truly a life well lived, and he

Monday,

p tember 4‘
%8 2017, Richard
Awas borm in
QOtisville, MI on
February 8,

is greatly missed by all who knew him
and loved him. As a replacement troop,
he waded ashore at Omaha Beach on
July 1, 1944 and was soon assigned to
the 357th Regiment of the S0th Infantry
Division. He spent a year and a half
serving on the front lines and was
awarded a Bronze Star for bravery. He
also received a Purple Heart for
surviving a wound suffered from

1923 to the late Daniel

and Eva (Bondy)
; Grondin. Richard was
a WWiH Veteran, serv-
ing in the U.S, Army’s

90th Infantry Division,
a recipient of a Purple Heart and 5
Bronze Stars. He loved being with
family and friends. Whether he was
tending to his property, his pond or
his loved ones, he did it with a gen-
‘e touch, much respect and love in
his heart. Richard died as he lived,
in faith, courage and stvength. He is

B 1137t P T o

Ebizabeth J. (Kratzmiller) Grondin:
children David (Patiy) of AZ, Beth

357th con't.

many of his friends and family have. My Sincere thanks and best wishes,
Phil Grondin, son" [Ed.: | called Phil when his note and book came in the
mail. We had a great visit. The Grondin family was very special to me. Does
anyone remember the year the whole family came, and | had them lead the
Pledge of Allegiance at one of the dinners. They all dressed in red, white
and blue and looked absolutely stunning!. They were so honored to be able
to lead the group, and it was a delight to see them in action. | had many
lovely conversations with various family members. It was the only reunion
that the entire family came to. The last reunion any of them came to was
the one in Clayton, MO in 2014. Richard gave me an autographed copy of
his book then, so | now have 2 - and yes, it was very interesting reading!]

{Tom) Haskins of Barberton, Phil
{Cindy) of CA, Joe (Laura) of
Medina, Eve (Julian) Janota of
Kelly’s Is. and Mary Bowman of
Lodi; 17 grandchildren and 23
great-grandchildren. He was pre-
ceded in death by his son Michael
and grandson Jared Grondin; sis-
ter MNelly; and brothers Ard,
Paul, Kenneth, Sterling, Lyle,
Oliver and Pete. The family will re-
celve friends from 4-7:00 pm,
Thursday, September 14th at Waite
% Son FunieralHome, 765 N Court
5t., Medina, 44256. Family
Reflections and Mass of Christian
Burial will be at 10:30 am on Fri-
day, September 15th at St Francis
Xavier Catholic Church;, 606 E.
Washington St., Medina 44256.
Burial with Military Honors will fol-
low at the Ohio Western Reserve
National Cemetery, Rittman, OH.
In lieu of flowers, the family sug-
gests memorial donations may be
made to the St. Vincent DePaul So-
ciety ¢/o St. Franeis Church.
waitefuneralhome.com

shrapnel that had tom through his
shoulder and nearly taken his life. For
well over 50 years he had rarely spoken
of those terrible months spent in fox
holes and on battlefields throughout the
European theater of war. | believe your
organization was instrumental in my
father finally being able to unburden his
soul. | want to truly thank you for all of
the dedication and hard work that you
do in keeping the 90th Division
Association active and relevant. I've
enclosed a copy of the book that my
father wrote several years ago. | hope
that you enjoy it as much as so [con.t.]
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s Aftention! Time to pay your $40 Annual Dues!



358HQ
Rodriguez, Sr., Felipe - sent in by his son, Felipe Rodriguez, Jr. -
"Enclosed is an article | submitted to the Brea, CA local paper on Veterans'
Day, September 11, 2011. As a side note, the Commanding Officer my dad
witnessed as going down, was Lt. Col Stoffer. Also, the name of the ship he
crossed on D-Day was the "Excelsior" [unable to confirm]. Would your

historical archives have this record? Thank you, Felipe Rodriguez, Jr." [Ed.:
Had a phone chat with Felipe, Jr. May 10, 2018 & leamed that Felipe, Sr.
passed away November 2, 2017 at 99 years of age, so he won't see this
article, which is sad. His name is listed in "Call of Taps". Felipe said he and
his family may come to the SA Reunion - they have family there also.]

Left: PFC Felipe Rodriguez, Sr., 358th HQ & HQ_Cmpany - Right: The
Presentation of French Legion of Honor Medal, by Consul General of
France for L.A., CA., Alex Cruau pins medal on Felipe, Sr. May 8, 2015
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359/B 1Bn
Minutolo, Peter Paul - Ed.: Widow , Peter Paul Minutalo
Virginia sent Peter's info in Spring, he

2017, and his name was listed in

Peter passed into the arms of
our Lord on the eighth of May .
2017. Peter was born on No- !
: vember twa%ﬁfthl. 19?.!\31 to
Anthony and Grace Scutella Minutolo in New-
ark, Ne!;v Vork as their tenth and youngest
child, He attended school in Newark where he
excelled in the sports of basketball and foot-
ball, graduating in 1943. Following graduation
he went into the Army serving in the Europe-
an theatre war effort of World War 2. He spent
the last ten months of his service in hospitals
due to his lower extremities being frozei in &
major battle in France. He received a number
of American- and French : for his
service, as well as the Bronze Star. Following
his military service, he returned to Newark,
New York where he worked briefly for the
Newark High School Physical Education De-
partment and was an official referee for
school basketball pames. On September sev-
enth, 1957 Peter marricd the love of his life,
the former Virginia Renzi, who he enjoyed
calling his "child bride". They celebrated fifty
years of marriage in 2007 and would have cele-
brated sixty years this coming September.
Peter always had a love of music and for a
number of years he played drums ina number
of drum corps, including the "Geneva
Appleknockers” and competing ‘nationally
with the Syracuse Polish Legion Corps. He
also started the Newark Band Boosters Club.
He worked most of his life for the John B. Pike

Goodman, Edward, son, Fred
i : as a Labor Foreman.
{Ihp];;ﬁ:;nhg:gcgﬁ:gnswctim he worked

Goodman, WW 1 90th Inf. Div..of

360th Inf. Brigade, CO E - "My o panipauntenancs coninair 1Y 108
- B ron VW, Bl Sodus Bay Hogats

father was first with the 360th at ot ar&tm%g;},‘:g; i, where

Camp Travis & later assigned to B o ehairman for many years. Ho and his

180th/HQ. He left NY 20 June, 1918

for Europe on the Kinfauns Castle.

He was in the Saint-Mihiel &

wife Virginia retired to Florida in 2007. Peter
Muse-Argonne Offensives/ He was

"Call of Taps" in the Fall newsletter.
However, there was not room to %
print his Obituary, and Virginia was
hoping to see that in print. Soitis
included in this edition, with my
sincere apologies to Virginia that it
didn't get included last Fall. | hope
you are doing well in adjusting to life
without your dear husband and WW2
Hero. God Bless, comfort and keep

you in his care always. Rhoda Reid

ves his wife of almost sixty years. Virginia,
gughter. Mary Grace Burnell (Timathy), son
Michael . Peter Minutolo, “grandchildren
Michelle, Michael Jr., and Marc Minutolo;
Kyle and Kristopher Burrell, Ashiey Wise and
* Kayla (Carly) Johnson; Great Granddaughters
* Mallorie and Mariella Minutolo, and a num-
e e s sic sistocs and
K by his parents, six si
i three brothers and s sidekick Niki, the fami:
\ 1y basset hound; A ‘Catholic Prayer Service
¢ will be on Thursday, May 11th at 7:00 PM from
* the Lohman Fuperal Home, 1201 Dunlawion
I Ave.. Port Orange; with a viewing for family
: and friends from 400 PM until the time of the
: service. Burial with Military Honors will be
- held at Cape Canaveral National Cemetery or
‘ Friday, May 12th at 1:30 PM. In memory o
Peter please consider one’s favorite charity ol
their local humane society. Condolences may
be shared with the family through this onlint
guestbook at lohmanfuneralhomes.com.

in the Occupation & retumned to the
U.S. 7 June, 1919. He became
friends with his translator, & they
corresponded after the war. In the

last letter | have from Paul, he was
going to French Indochina because of economic conditions in France. My

father was proud of his association with the 90th Division and maintained his
connection to it through the years. Thanks for all you do for the Association.”

France 1918
Fred Goodman,
driver, 90th
Division 180th
Brigade, HQ -
Paul Le Blane,
Translator,is | .
in the side car.. ’:-f
Sent by son, g:‘};
Edward

ARE DUE JULY 1
shows PD or NOT PD



1919, in Lamar,
Colorado, and
longrime resideny
of southeastery
Colorado,
passed away on
December 14

2017 ar the age

of 98 years and

'J months, He
vas preceded in death by his

son h.! m 1
LColorada, s davghrer Karen
ul Tllkll ds Ranch, Colorado,

{Frank | Srrau 1b, Kimberly (Sam]
ssa [Aaron} Schweid

1t g andchildren Oliv e,

Mora, Aubree, Kinley,

“w up in southeastern

Colorade graduanng from
Granada Figh 5¢ hr\ ||I|
93

ary Academy i Lesingon,
ouri, where he played
.nnp.nmh Wentwarth
rlurLl:ulglr and. He marched m
many parades at the Universines
of Missouri and Kansas and

n Kln\ n\h.rrml

| perd nnnui m the Carcon Bowl
| when Byron = \\:"huuu White,
| who became a U8, Supreme

Court IU\lH: was a key pl wu’

in Accommrng and Bosines
Clyde connnued o be a loyal
alummus of the University of
Colorado and fan of the C. U
Buffaloes

Clyde aceepred a job after
graduation with a produce
company in Cheyen
Wyoming,
1942 he was drafted ino the
US Army (;:Lml\ hasic raming

an accountant. n

was assipned 1o the
Jth Infantry Division of
eral (eorge Patton's 3nd

Army, Clyde’s divisson was
lenerwn as the Tough ‘Ombres
A t he

Walverhampron, \nh:w they set
Hp camp. General Taton visited
a memarable

rrend
ex Une

.:m_ndlnp. he

ta see the
servicenman

ciry an

TE okl
dress? 1 chinl Twill
g0 1o ask her for a Jance.
Th + Clyde Kennedy «

verhampten
cvening

while Clyde wax starioned in
Worheld.
A few wocks later, Clyde

o wrilig
cach oiher llmv and they have
kept the 400 letters tu this
day. D Day began and on D

nd hix umit with
1on landed on

o acros Northern
Luxemburg, Germany, cr
e Rhine on a ponroon bedge
and fin

ally met the Russians

Clyde B.

March 13, 1919 - December 14, 2017

rn( nes, Ilw W am] \ru \Kmau

Kennedy

in Crechoslovakia
They all celehrarcd
by exchanging
cigarertes for Russian
vodka. The division
carncd § bartle
stars, liberated the
I.l !l\.(!"l' ATOn campy
', and
pent more days in
vombat thar any
other divis Clyde
was awarded the
Bronze Star for heroie service
he Furopean wa
o, Clyde craveled Is.«.L

me Jl onside St George's
They were marned

on September 26, 1945 in
Wolverhampran, Fagland
Clyde rewurned o Rocky
Ford, Colorado,
e

where he

e an accoantant
[or the an Lirystal Sugar
Usmpa aric joined him

five months later and they made
therr bume in Rocky Ford. Son
Craig was born on July 22,

Bank. Daughre
harn August 21, 1952, Clyde
wurked at the b nr 40 years
and retired as Exceunve Vice
President in 1989, Over those
40 years ke knew everyone

he customers
cncomraging them
cessful i business and
onships spanned

ever a slow moment, he would
entertain those he b with
many staries of his and fll&".r
past

Living m the communiry for

part of the arez, serving on

the school beard, te Nanonal
Wea Burcan, the Masome
Paul's Episcopal

¢ Laong

school cvents, Jh\! I'u:u1-_|3 and
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Licrmany, Felgum,

At home, he was
gardener, a writer
ollections, and
pacms, ||l: i barer years
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computer and interner. Clyde
loved sr:ndmp ame wi th his
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holidays

Clyde will be missed by
everyone he koew and most will
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like to tell o a

Funeral services were held
un Docoamber 29, 2017 ar the
ock Family € I‘ apel in
. with The

er uthcianng.

Lamar, Color:

Masanic Lodge 172
il milicary
hrmors by the American Legion

and VEW.

915/FA Bn - Kennedy, Craig. son, Clyde B. Kennedy - "Rhoda, It is with a heavy heart that | am contacting

you to let you and the 90th Division know that Clyde Kennedy passed away on December 14, 2017. He had

been in a Nursing Home in Holly, Colorado for the past year, but it was only over the last 3 weeks that he took
areal tumn. Prior to that, he was himself and continued to interact with people and tell his many stories. My
Mom, over the year, spent all but 6 days by his side, from 10:00 in the moming to 8:00 at night, before going
back to their home. They had been married 72 years, and throughout their whole life, they went everywhere

together. Dad had a very blessed life, and we and all his family and friends, will all miss him dearly. His
services were Friday December 29 at the Peacock Funeral Home in Lamar, Colorado. Thank you for
everything you did over the years for my parents. You and Jim were very special to my Dad and our family.
Kind regards, Craig Kennedy, along with Marie and Karen Kennedy" [Ed.: This news was hard to accept, even

though | knew he wouldn't be with us much longer. When they couldn't make it to the 2017 Reunion because
of Clyde's failing health, it was obvious that his remaining time on this earth was short. For readers who never
were blessed to know the Kennedy family, just know they are an extraordinary family - faithful attendees for
many, many, many years to 90th Reunions. Clyde loved to tell the story of how he met, wooed and married his

beautiful English bride, Marie. Anyone who was around them knew the love between them was deep and
constant. They were always kind, gracious, gentle, courteous, and welcoming to everyone. | loved watching
the two of them. It is a heartbreak that Clyde won't be with us in San Antonio. At Marie's request, she and
Craig - and hopefully Craig's wife & Karen Kennedy will be with us at the San Antonio Reunion. If you haven't
met her and will be at the reunion, be sure to seek her out and introduce yourself. Clyde was a "prince of a

fellow" and a wonderful example of a true Tough 'Ombre. May he rest in peace, even as we grieve our loss.

2nd Lieutenant Fred W. Huckabv, WW 1 359/Supplv Regt.

"Growing up, my paternal grandfather was the
tallest. quictest man I had ever seen. He sold
Metropolitan Life Insurance in Atlanta for 40
years, and was a door to door vacuum salesman
before that - right after he came back from the
war. WW 1.
from when I was little because he said so little.
He never talked about the War; my Dad was the
one who told me most of what [ remember. I
that he stationed the
Texas/Mexico border when General Pershing

I remember a lot of what he said

know was on
chased Poncho Villa, and 1 have some old
photos of that. I also know that he went to
France in WW 1.
1919.

there and was given a ficld commission to a 2nd

He got out of the Army in
I learned that he was a sergeant while

LT when his officer was killed. His service
pistol is a family heirloom that I inherited when
Other than the few
photos, that is all I had on him. No one knew

my father passed away.

anything else.
Since I am a military history buff and high
school teacher. I really wanted to learn more

as told by his grandson, New Member, Scott Huckaby

about his service. Imagine my surprise when [
tried to get his service records from the
government and learned that the St. Louis fire of
1973 destroyed his records.
was his final pay stub and when he mustered out.

All they sent me

Nothing about the battles he fought in, service
decorations, etc.

A few weeks ago | was cleaning out a long
stored box of family papers from my grand-
parents time. My Dad shelved them 2 decades
ago whey they passed away, and I had never
opened the box. When I got to the bottom of the
box. I found a few more photos of my
grandfather, and - imagine this - his military ID
[I included a photocopy!] sic: [on following
page]. I learned from it that he was with the 90th
Division 359 Regiment and came out as a 2nd Lt.
General Martin signed it.

Once 1 had that, it didn't take long to find the
90th Association and your website. I have been
poking around it for days. Imagine when I went

to the Unit Histories page and looked at the 90th

7 pdf and found his name listed. [con't. next page]



90TH SOLDIER'S STORY [coniinusd|

2nd Lieutenant Fred W. Huckaby, WW 1 359/Supply Re
as told by his grandson, New Member, Scott Huckaby

"He is listed in Annex 3. Section 20 where
there is a list of officers. He is on page 8
with the 2nd Liecutenants. as Fred W.
Huckaby. Supply of the 359th Regiment.

I'm not sure where the W came from. as
his middle name is England. A few other
interesting items. As | was growing up, he
retired to Meansville, GA where I live now;
in the house he and my grandmother last
bought. It is hot in Georgia, but he never
wore shorts---ever. On occasion when he
would sit down, his pants would ride up and
his socks would come down. There were
purple splotches all over his legs. I asked my
grandmother what they were. They were
married in 1919, and she was also a WW 2
nurse. She told me that these were caused by
chlorine gas he walked in while in the
trenches in France. I also learned from my
Dad that while he was a sergeant, he was a
bayonet expert and trained the men coming
from Texas and Oklahoma while they were
getting ready to ship out in 1918,

Anyway, enclosed is my dues to join as
If T understand the
website correctly, I may join as his grandson.

His name is Fred. E. Huckaby, 2nd Lieut..

an honorary member.

359th Infantry Regiment. My name is Scott
A. Huckaby, PO Box 283 - Meansville, GA
30256-0283 - My wife is Glenda.

I hope I didn't bore you. I was just excited
to find this and learn more about him.
Sincerely, Scott Huckaby"

[Ed.: Are you kidding me? Bored? Never
ever, when it comes to stories like this! We
all thank you for taking the time to write and
give us an offspring's perspective on one of
the 90th Heroes. The Association has many
family members who can tell you stories of
how they grew up knowing nothing about
their 90th Veteran Father,
Uncle, Cousin, etc.

grandfather,
--- because the veteran
NEVER spoke of his war time experiences.
In at least one case. a member daughter of a
90th veteran was told by her mother to
NEVER EVER bring up the subject with her
father or ask him any questions. She grew up
in mortal fear of him. Years later, she found
the 90th Association and has since made
many trips to France, retracing his steps in
WW2.

being able to finally get some answers. So

Her life was changed because of

we love stories like yours and love to share
them with readers. THANK YOU!]
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Ed.: | was recently sent a large photograph of a
WW 1 group of soldiers that the sender found in
his parents' attic - they had never looked in the
attic & had no connection to the 90th. | did not
open the pkg. as | am bringing it to the reunion.
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0o py aues« AND contriouts ot 50 Gl

15 hes o fators that p forhe el

REMEMBER!
The 300 Club

The 90th Division Association also needs
your contrubutions - any amount above
the 540 Annual Dues - these donations go
to The 500 Club and are tax deductible.
These funds also help to maintain the
Association and make it possible to print
the Newsletter. Any amount of $250 or
more receives a letter from the
Association stating the amount that can

be used when you file

)

!
*.
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<
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| our

| meet

Scott, We welcome you

| lo the Association! We
wish you would come fo

100th  Annual

| Reunion in San Antonio
| July 26-29, so you could

the
descendants of our WW

some of

| 2 veterans and also the

few WW2 Veterans that
will be with us. We are
| like a family group - very
friendly and always have
a grand time. It's a great
way to leam more about
the 90th soldiers too!

8

tax returns. The 90th|
Division Adssociation
is a 501-C3 not-for-
profit Organization.
So when you send in
your dues payment,
add extra to be put in
the 500 Club. The
members of the 500
Club receive a
separate card from
the dues card & have
their names listed in
the Reunion Program
Book each year.
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<\ Letters From Fam
s

. e widows Whie... 2%

Bamesberger, Evelyn, widow of Ervin, 315/Eng. B CO - "Dear Mrs. Reid, |
have talked to you on the phone once or twice, but thought a letter might be
better this time. My husband, Ervin, passed away August 2, 2017 in Aurora,
NE. He was a member of the 80th Division for a number of years, and he
enjoyed traveling to the reunions - very proud to be a WW2 Veteran. He

was on one of the first trips to D.C. on the Honor Flight. After he came back
[I never thought he would do this], he went to every organization and some
churches, and told them about the Honor Flight & his Army life. So many
enjoyed his presentation and could tell he was delighted to do this. Now the
Aurora High School History teacher has been raising money from individuals
& clubs to go to D.C. on Vietnam Veterans, and it is a very good thing to
happen. Emvin, belonging to the American Legion for almost 70 years, & all
the Vets Clubs, the American Legion has in honor of Ervin and other vets, a
pancake feed where people could donate for these Honor Flights. When
Ervin passed away, if people gave Memorials to them, we asked them to
make the Memorial to our church or American Legion. | received many and
was able to make good donations to the Legion and our church.. The day of
the funeral, we had Military rights, and Ervin was always in the firing squad
as long as he was able - so they left a vacant place where he always stood.
Very touching! | miss him a lot, but each day gets betier, as you know,
because you recently went through this yourself. | would like to have his
name in the 90th Division paper about his death on August 2, 2017. We
knew a few [not many] - maybe some will remember him. Sorry | can't pay
membership anymore, but | wish | could. You can remove Ervin's name from
the mailing list. In Sympathy for your loss, Evelyn Bamesberger P.S. Thanks
for reading my letter." [Ed. mote: What a beautiful letter, Evelyn! Ervin's
name is in "Call of Taps" - the first on the list!]

Staruk. Catherine. widow. Walter, 344/FA Bn - "Dear Rhoda, Thank you
for the update. Am enclosing dues, 500 Club + Memoprial for Walter. | can't
imagine how you keep up with all the work that has to be done to keep all of
this going. Wish | could help. The life here in my apariment is good, easy, &

in my honme town about 1/2 mile from the house we spent so many years in.
| am fortunate to also be near family. Love, Catherine" [Ed.: Thank you,
Catherine. | still miss you at reunions!] _
S fFamilyy Album..,
% OtherFamilyMembers
Gilbert, Lorna, daughter, Lt. Col. Harold G. Bergdale, 358/SV - "Dear
Mrs. Reid, | dropped the ball on dues this year, sorry! Am enclosing check. |
had hip replacement surgery a few months ago and got a little behind on

various things - age is starting to catch up with me! I'm recovered now, and
my quality of life is vastly improved! The 100th Reunion in San Antonio
sounds wonderful, and I'm sure it will be a great success. I'm not sure | can
make it, but if the opportunity arises, | hope to be there. Your efforts on
behalf of the 80th are always greatly appreciated. You have done a [con.t]

I

This section offers news from 90th widows, children, grandchildren, relatives and friends

Members

‘lIl.llll.lll......llllllll.llll.........‘.IIIIlllllllllllIll..........'lll.-.l.l.l
-

masterful job in keeping the flame alive for these wonderful vets. | can
remember my parents setting off for these reunions when | was just a little
girl; they hardly missed a one for many decades. Best wishes to you - I'm
sure it is still difficult without your husband, but you continue to honor him
greatly with your tireless efforts. Loma Bergdale Gilbert" [Ed.: Thank you,
Loma, for your lovely note. | really miss seeing you when you can't make it
to reunions - you are always such a bright, cheerful presence and a delight
to talk with. It would be terrific if you could make it to the 100th!]

Grove, Charles M.. son, Chaplain Col. Merle M. Grove. Unit ? - "Dear
Mrs. Reid, Enclosed is my application for membership in the 90th Division
Association. My late father was Chaplain Col Mere Maurice Grove,
0-435010. He began his training at Camp Barkley, TX, and after training in

Louisiana, California, and the Harvard Chaplain School, was deployed from
Fort Dix. While in ETO, was promoted to division Chaplain. | have in my
possession the program for the 28th Annual Reunion, held at the Hotel
Texas, 1946, and the annual banquet held November 9, 1946. The guest list
is very impressive. | also have other memorabilia that | would love to
contribute to the Association's Archives. | have only recently been made
aware of your Association and am interested in hopefully attending the next
gathering and being able to share my holdings. | am a retired music
educator, having taught instrumental music for thirty years, and now have
some time to pursue other interests. | look forward to hearing from you
soon. Charles M. Grove" [Ed.: WOW! 1946 - Impressive!! I'm sure our
Historian, Tyler Alberts would LOVE to see the memorabilia and add it to the
Museum's collection of archives. Hope you can make it to the Reunion.]

Kocour, Michelle, daughter, Max Kocour, 357HQ 2Bn - "Dear Rhoda,
Once again, | am so sorry that people are not paying their dues. | really

don't understand, other than they may be sick or deceased. As the daughter
of Max Kocour, and as a person who has never had the honor of wearing the
U.S. uniform, | am honored to be a member of the 90th Division Association
through my father's service. Keep the faith. | will continue to hope and pray
more people pay and/or join. Sincerely, Michelle." [Ed.: Michelle, you are a
"breath of fresh air'! You ALWAYS pay your dues in advance, and your
notes from time to time really bless my soul - it would be lovely to be able to
meet in person. Your dedication and loyalty to the 90th is appreciated!]

Stamatis, Mark, son, Pete Stamatis, 357/F - "Rhoda, Enclosed is payment
for my and my mother's dues + 500 Club. I'm sorry you are having a hard
time getting everyone to pay their dues. | always look forward to receiving
the newsletter. Mom isn't doing very well. If she makes the summer, we will

be surprised. She's 94 now. Thank you for all that you do. Sincerely, Mark
A. Stamatis" [Ed.: So good to hear from you, Mark! | remember very well that
in 2014, your whole family came to Clayton, MO for the Reunion; that your
mom took a tumble, but was in such good spirits, she blessed us all with her
indomitable spirit! You said then it was your dad's last reunion - it was.}

off 90t Veterans:



Wilson, Dennis Ira, son, Ira Wilson, 358/Med Det. - "Dear Rhoda, |
sincerely enjoyed our phone conversation recently re: my father, Ira J.
Wilson #37179266 and his service with the 80th Infantry Division in Europe
during WW2, and his lifelong affiliation and commitment to the 90th
Sustainment Brigade. He and my mother, Margaret, always looked forward
to the reunions and a chance to visit with former Tough 'Ombres he served
with in the Medical Detachment of the 358th Infantry. Contained in the box
this letter to you came in is the yearbook and the logbook of those he
served with during the war. Both mom & dad are deceased, buried in the
Catholic Cemetery in St. James, MO. A couple of quick stories regarding

dad's service with the 90th are contained herein. High school sweethearts,
my folks married out of high school, and he worked briefly in St. James prior
to being drafted into the Army at the beginning of the hostilities of the war.
When being processed for his induction, he filled out the mandatory forms
listing the work he'd done while in high school. He was a soda jerk at the
local drugstore, and so during processing, it was deducted that he had the
background to be a medic in the military. To that end, he was full of stories,
good as well as sad, regarding his service during the war. He and mom,
Margaret, were married in a small chapel in TX while he was undergoing
training prior to deployment. He left her, and his hometown of St. James,
Missouri, headed for the 90th Division entry into the war at Utah Beach.
Mom remained at home in St. James, pregnant with my older sister, Francis
Kay. As with all servicemen of that era, communication with loved ones
was via the postal service, letters sometimes taking weeks to catch up with
units on the move. Dad said he always arranged, before opening, his mail
by the postmark on the envelope. He received mail and was excited to
learn that he was the father of a baby gil, named Francis Kay, who had
been born in a St. Louis hospital with the complications of spina bifida.
Mom had been placed on a train back to St. James, to await the outcome of
medical treatment, which at that time was minimal at best, for the disease.
A couple of letters into the pile, he was informed that she had not survived.
Of course, dad did survive the war, and retumed to his sweetheart and
marriage, to which three sons and a daughter were born. He and mom
lived their entire lives in St. James. We all grew up in the same community
as our parents - St, James, Missouri - and brother, Bob, sister Judy, and
myself, still reside here. Another brother, Michael Richard, joined the Army
after high school, and lost his life in Vietnam in 1968 flying Huey Gunships.
The two books | sent were always present at the 90th Reunions our folks
attended and shared with many of those Dad served with during the war.
On behalf of our families, we hope these documents are of some value to
the historical archives of the 90th Infantry Division. Likewise, | am
enclosing a renewal check for my member ship in the Tough 'Ombres.
Sincerely, Dennis |. Wilson, Retired, U.S. Amy" [Ed.: The books were
fascinating - now in the hands of Tyler Alberts and the Military Museum he
has in Fort Worth. Thanks for this great insight into one of our 90th heroes.]
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Hoffman, Russ, friend of Craig Kennedy, son of Clyde, 915/FA Bn -
'Dear Rhoda, | was given your name and contact information by Craig

Kennedy, who is the son of a former 90th Division member, Clyde Kennedy.
| am locking to try to obtain any information conceming my father, Aubrey
G. Hoffman, who served in the U.S. Army, WW2 from March, 1942 until
discharge December, 1944. He was in the Service Battery, 915th Field
Attillery Battalion and part of the Tough 'Ombres. My father passed away
back in July, 1956, when | was just 7 years old. | did not know my father
and have very few memories. My mother never really talked about him or
the war. After my mother passed away, | was going through various papers
that she had saved. | came across a letter/memo that recommended my
father for the Bronze Star as a result of his heroism while on sentry duty.
This took place on August 8, 1944 near Chassile, France. It was type
written by a Captain I1 W. Smith of the 915th Field Artillery. | was able to
locate the daughter of Captain Smith in Charottesville, VA. Captain Smith
passed away in 2006. The daughter was going to check through her father's
paperwork, but | have not heard if she was successful in finding anything. |
have contacted through my congressman, the Department of the Army, but
they are unable to verify the recommendation. Itis unsure if they ever had
the recommendation letter or it was destroyed in the fire they had that
destroyed several files. | and my siblings would like to be able to correct my
father's military records and get the Bronze Star to which we believe he is
entitled to have. Thanks in advance for all you are doing. Please feel free
to contact me if you need anything else. Russ Hoffman - 8148 S.
Pennsylvania Court - Littleton, CO 80122 - Phone: 720-315-4531 or
308-795-6570. [Ed.: This information was forwarded to both Norm and Tyler
- anybody with information reading this, please contact Russ. | had a nice
long phone conversation with him re: this. He is hopeful he'll be able to
come fo the Reunion.]

Aubrey H%nan in uniform




CHECK YOUR MAILING

LABEL - IT WILL TELL YOU

IF YOUR 2017-2018 DUESARE ?’% -
PAID OR NOT PAID!!

Eniin
The 90th operates
on a FISCAL year -
July 1 - June 30

A 12018 6:30-2019 Dues & 500 Club Payment Form

REMINDER! DUES ARE $40! - INT'L: $40

Name

[First] [Middle] [Last]
Street Address Unit or Apt. #
City State Zip Code
Phone ( ) - FAX ( ) - e-mail
90th Veteran______ Unit/Regt BN co ARCOM RSC RRC RRG SB
If 90th Veteran: Married [spouse's name] Widowed___ 90th Widow Other

Relationship to 90th Veteran & Veteran's name

Dues Payment [$40]

l ."B Fw Wdﬂn m m. m* [For overseas residents only] *International [34017
. Bm de 1 -Jlmao- MWMJW1 500 Club Donation

In Memory of Other Memorial

Unit Reg BN Cco ARCOM RRC Total

I Relationship
The 90th Div. Assoc. is a 1.501 (¢)(19)-1 War Veterans Organization - S00 Club $8 are tax deductible.

Malke checks or money orders payable to: 90th Division Association

Mail to: Rhoda S. Reid, Executive Secretary/Treasurer I;;Egg}if
17 Lake Shore Drive - Lake Hinsdale Village STAPLE YOUR
Willowbrook, IL 60527-2221 CHECKS TO
Phone (630) 789-0204 e-mail: reids90thDivisionAssoc@comeast.net THE FORM!
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